

Plot 48 Muwaire Rd (behind IHK Hospital) P.O.BOX 5337, KAMPALA - UGANDA

Tel: 256783111908

Email: <u>info@stagnes.co.ug</u>
Website: www.stagnes.co.ug

P.7 ENGLISH SET NINE

SECTION A SUB-SECTION 1: (50 MARKS)

For each of the questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with a suitable word.

1.	Who wroteformal letter that was pinned on the school notice board yesterday?
2.	Aida is a sister to Bob's uncle, so she is Bob's
3.	Hassan Waiswa can play football well usingleg.
4.	It is now five years last met my friend.
5.	Howis Busia from Moroto town?
	questions 6 to 15, complete the sentences with the correct m of word given in the brackets.
6.	Thewas very welcoming to the customers at the hotel. (receive)
7.	Four Ugandans and twodied in a fatal plane crush (Somalia)
8.	The patient feelstoday than he was yesterday. (well)
9.	Their P.L.E results will be withheld due to examination
10	. The headteacher has warned all the workers against wasting time. (value)
11	. According to the judge's ruling, the criminal was to be in public. (hang)
12	. Maneno was thein end of term one examination. (ninety)

13. Bicyclists always ride......at junctions than motorcyclists. (careful)

14.	The class monitors are going to sweep the classroom by (self)
15.	Kadogo has beenlogs since moving. (split)
<u>In c</u>	questions 16 and 17, arrange the words alphabetically.
16.	cheap, price, borrow, any
17.	took, take, tend, tick
	questions 18 and 19, write the short form of the owing words.
18.	including
19.	they have
	questions 20 and 21, re-write the sentence giving a gle word for the underlined group of words.
20.	My father comes to check on my academic progress every after fourteen days.
21.	The veterinary surgeon injected the bull <u>without problems</u> <u>or difficulty</u> .
sen	each of the questions 22 and 23, construct a correct tence using the words given to show that you know difference in their meaning.
22.	bear
23.	bare
	questions 24 and 25, re-arrange the words to form rect sentences.
	ought to children responsibilities be taught their.
∠ ,⁻T,	oagii to cimarcii responsionines oe taugiit uicii.

25.	interesting match how football was the!
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
<u>In c</u>	questions 26 to 28, re-write the sentence giving the opposite
<u>for</u> 1	m of the underlined words.
26.	The bridesmaid was smartly dressed during the wedding.
27.	Responsible children should not be mistreated.
28.	Naizur has failed to fill the deposit form.
<u>In c</u>	questions 29 and 30, give the plural form of the words
give	en below.
29.	woodlouse
30.	dynamo
	SUB -SECTION II
In c	questions 31 to 50, re-write the sentences as instructed in
the	brackets.
31.	My father was reading a newspaper. I watched television. (Join the sentences as one beginning: While)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
32.	The baker buys a lot of ingredients. He wants to improve on the quality of his products. (Join as one sentence using:so that)

33.	We shall do Primary Leaving Examination in November. (Re-write beginning: By December)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
34.	Nalume bought a radio. It was made in Japan. The radio was expensive. (Join as one sentence without using: "which", "that", "and")
35.	"I will travel to Tanzania tomorrow," said Mr. Onyango. (Re-write beginning: Mr. Onyango said that)
36.	I prefer resting to attending remedial lessons during holidays. (Re-write the sentence using:more interested)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
37.	Our class consists of sixty-five pupils. (Re-write the sentence using:comprises)
38.	It was not necessary for candidates to cheat during the examination. (Re-write the sentence using:needn't)
39.	She left the bank after counting her money. (Rewrite the sentence using:before)
40.	I do not intend to hurt you. (Re-write the sentence using:my)

41.	The school choir is singing the National Anthem. (Re-write the sentence beginning: The National Anthem)
42.	John's brother played volleyball two years ago. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: It is now)
	••••••
43.	Balivina said that she had been sick for two days. (Re-write the sentence ending: "," said Balivina.)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
44.	What a boring talk show we listened to last week!
	(Re-write the sentence beginning: We listened)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
45.	Nyako should work very hard, or else she will not pass the test. (Re-write the sentence beginning: Unless)
46.	Amina lives with her step-mother. The step-mother is a very rude woman.
	(Join the sentences using:with whom)
47.	Both a goat and a cow are domestic animals. (Re-write the sentence using:as well as)
	••••••

48.	All the pupils in that class write legibly. (Re-write the sentence beginning: None)
	(Re-write the semence beginning, None)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
49.	Mr. Kengere does not want to swim.
	(Re-write using:accustomed)
	•••••
50.	The farmer did not have money. She did not buy the bullock.
	(Join the sentences as one beginning: If the farmer)
	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••

SECTION: B (50 MARKS)

51. Read the passage below carefully and then, in full sentences, answer the questions that follow.

"Hurry up, girls, the invigilators are already checking the candidates," shouted Daphine, our class monitor. It was a crucial moment because everyone was rushing to the entrance of the school mainhall to be checked a head of a special examination.

However, on reaching the hall, I got surprised to find that they were our fellow candidates acting as invigilators. I enquired of Kemmy, my desk mate what was going on. She told me that they had started with a briefing by the headteacher, who was Mitchelle, one of the candidates. Without delay, I also presented myself for checking amidst confusion. No sooner had we settled in the properly arranged mainhall than the "invigilators" distributed the question papers. It was then that I realized that it wasn't a joke as I had thought. It was a real examination moment.

Amazingly when I read the examination paper, I found out that it was just a revision paper. At that time, they ordered us to begin answering the paper right away. How easy the exam was! When it clocked the ending time, the bell was rung and we all stood. The "invigilators" collected the scripts and sealed them in a parcel. They called upon two candidates to sign on the parcel as proof that it had been sealed. Nicole and Desire, disguising as UNEB scouts, received the parcels.

Hardly had the exercise ended when all of the girls burst into laughter. Looking confused, I asked Ashiimwe, one of the invigilators what the whole drama was about. She told me that we had been acting what exactly takes place before and during the PLE exercise. I, too, couldn't help laughing.

(a)	What was going to take place in the writer's school mainhall?
(b)	Why was everyone rushing to the entrance of the mainhall?
(c)	Who were checking the candidates?
(d)	What surprised the writer when she reached the mainhall?
(e)	Mention one pupil who acted as an invigilator.

		National primary schools spelling bee 2018
	ans	wer, in full sentences, the questions that follow. Njuba Spellers International
	<u>Nju</u>	ba Preparatory School. Read it carefully and then
52.	The	notice below was pinned on the notice board of
	(j)	Suggest a suitable title for the above story.
	(i)	Why did the pupils organize such an examination exercise?
		•••••
	(h)	What role did the UNEB scouts play after the examination?
	(g)	According to the story, who briefed the candidates?
	(f)	When did the writer realise that what was happening was not a joke?

Venue: Kilembe Town hall

When: Friday, 20th August, 2018

Time: 10.00a.m. prompt

Entry Fee: (a) Free for pupils in uniforms and their teachers.

(b) Sh. 5000 for other people

Note: The first twenty pupils will get free spelling DVD each.

Marrey Bemba (CEO - Njuba spellers)

(a)	Where was the above notice pinned?
(b)	What is the notice about?
(c)	When will the activity take place?
	••••••
(d)	
	bee venue very early?
	••••••
(a)	Who has organised this activity?
(C)	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
ſÐ	Where will this spelling bee take place?
(1)	where win this spennig bee take place:
(ø)	At what time will the activity begin?
(8)	
(h)	In your opinion, why is spelling bee important?
()	

	(j) Give another word to mean the same as "prompt" as used in the notice.
53.	Read the poem carefully and answer questions that
	follow in full sentences.
	Oh holiday, the source of learners' pleasure!
	You relieve them from academic work,
	To tour, camp, visit relatives and friends,
	What a relaxing time you are for us!
	Oh holiday, the jewel that parents treasure!
	They spend time with their children,
	Imparting social, cultural and moral values,
	What a great time you offer them!
	Oh holiday, the reliever of teachers' pressure!
	They get time to relax and plan for the new term,
	They lay new strategies to get the best grades ever
	known, What a magical pill you are!
	Oh holiday, the magnet of leisure!
	You attract all holiday makers.
	Promoting friendship and cooperation,
	What a powerful bond you are to us!
_	estions
(a)	What is the poem about?

(i) Who wrote the above notice?

(b)	Why do pupils love the holiday?
(c)	What do teachers call the holiday?
(d)	How do teachers get the best grades?
(e)	When are values taught to children?
(f)	Which value will help Adikini learn her local language?
(g)	How many stanzas make up this poem?
(h)	Who do you think is the writer of this poem?
(i)	How is the holiday a magnet?
(j)	Write another word with the similar sound as "treasure."

54. The sentences below are in the wrong order. Re-write them in the correct order to make a good story about Behaviour.

- (a) So the children climbed the mango tree to enjoy the fruit.
- (b) The children recognized their mother's voice and climbed down.
- (c) But she was surprised to see the hoes on the ground under the mango tree.
- (d) Then the children picked their hoes and went to the farm.
- (e) Their mother forgave them and they went to the farm together.
- (f) On their way, they saw a mango tree with big, ripe and juicy fruit.
- (g) In anger, she called out their names loudly.
- (h) One morning, Mrs. Muto sent her two children to the farm to dig.
- (i) They apologized to their mother and promised to be obedient.

be obedient.
(j) A few minutes later, their mother followed them to the farm.

Rwenzori Suites,	
P.O. Box 10,	
MUKONO.	
The	••,
Sunrise Hotel Ltd,	
P.O. Box 33,	
JINJA.	
Dear	·····,
Re:	
Following your advert in	n the Sky Newspaper of 10th June, 2018
_ ,	for the post of a
busboy in your hotel.	_
I am	years of age. I completed Primary
	acation now. Attached is my Mock
_	n working with Spark Restaurant in the
same post, I look forwa	rd to working with you. The following
are my	;
Ms. Ketty Ketra,	Mr. Kataike Zurah,
The Manager	The Patron Home Economics Club
Spark Restaurant	Namagunga PBS
Tel. 0772 874 887	Contact 0753 874 887
I shall be	if my application is considered.

55. Tumusiime Flavia, 13, a P.7 vacationer, wrote a letter